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Fairhaven Historical Commission 

November 6, 2013 Meeting Minutes 
 
 

 
 

Present: Chairman David Despres, Members Cynthia McNaughten, Chuck Cromwell, and 
Wayne Oliveira, Associate members Vicki Paquette and Anne Kakley, and resident Gary 
Lavalette. 
 
Chairman Despres declared a quorum and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Academy Building classroom. 
 

MINUTES 
 
The minutes of the October 2, 2013 meeting were read into record.  Mr. Cromwell motioned to 
approve the minutes.  Ms. Paquette seconded.  Vote was unanimous. 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
The Commission approved the Financial Report as read by the Chairman.  Mr. Cromwell 
motioned to approve the Financial Report.  Ms. Paquette seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  
 

ACADEMY BUILDING 
 
CPC Shade project – The Commission has received some quotes for window shade replacements 
at the Academy Building. The quote is for about $2,000 and the Commission will submit an 
application to the Community Preservation Committee for the funds to complete the work.  See 
Attachment A for the “Academy Building Window Shade Project” application. 
 
Mr. Despres motioned to send the window shade application to the CPC for consideration.  Mr. 
Oliveira seconded.  Vote was unanimous. 
 

FIRE MUSEUM 
 
Mr. Oliveira said that he was working on getting some quotes for interior work at the Fire 
Museum, so he could complete due diligence in accordance with state procurement law.  He was 
having difficulty getting all the quotes he needed for the interior woodwork and the electrical 
work.  Discussion ensued on fulfilling the requirements of 30b procurement. 
 
Mr. Despres motioned to send the application for $11,000 for the Fire Museum to the CPC for 
consideration.  Mr. Oliveira seconded.  Vote was unanimous.   
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FORT PHOENIX 
 
Mr. Cromwell and Mr. Lavalette met at the Fort and are working on a way to keep the flag flying 
at Fort Phoenix year round.   
 
 

COMMISSION MEMBERSHIP 
 
Mr. Cromwell said that he would like to see Mr. Lavalette join the Commission.  Discussion 
ensued on membership and Ms. Kakley informed the Commission that Albert Benac had asked 
to join the Commission in 2012.  Ms. Kakley said that if the Commission would request Mr. 
Lavalette’s appointment, it should consider Mr. Benac’s as well. 
 
Mr. Despres expressed upset over the fact that the Commission had never been informed of Mr. 
Benac’s interest.  He said that he would welcome any members.  Mr. Lavalette asked if his line 
of work would present an issue when working with the Commission to do improvements to the 
historical structures.  Ms. Kakley said that if Mr. Lavalette were concerned, he could file a 
disclosure form with the Town Clerk’s office. 
 
In regards to membership, the Commission discussed the possibility of re-appointing full 
member Gail Isaksen as an Associate member at renewal time, as she rarely attends meetings and 
it would free up her full membership to a more active member. 
 

OLD STONE SCHOOLHOUSE 
 
Donald Wunschel will oil the gutters of the Old Stone Schoolhouse in fall when all the leaves 
have fallen. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 
The Commission received a letter from a gentleman in Richmond, VA asking if there were any 
18th century structures about to be razed.  
 

FORT PHOENIX SECURITY 
 
Mr. Lavalette said that he has been working with the Police department to increase security at the 
Fort, thereby keeping it cleaner and reducing crime.  The Police have agreed to start locking the 
gate there at 10:30 p.m. He said that the location needs more lighting.  Mr. Lavalette will look 
into the pole at the Town side of Fort Phoenix and will report back to the Commission at their 
December meeting. 
 

HOUSE PLAQUES 
 
Ms. McNaughten said that the Commission needs to start taking better control of the house 
plaque program, and not expect the Library to administer it. She added that there are historical 
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inaccuracies in many of the Town house plaques.  Discussion ensued. 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
 

• Mr. Despres motioned to sign bills, totaling $697.04.  Mr. Oliveira seconded. Vote was 
unanimous.  
 

• The next meeting of the Historical Commission will be August 7, 2013.   
 
Mr. Despres motioned to adjourn at 8:02 p.m. Mr. Cromwell seconded.  Vote was unanimous. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

Anne Kakley 

 (Minutes approved 12/4/2013) 


















